Socio-Legal Studies Association

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (STIRLING 2006)
Minutes 29 March 2006
 Attendance:  

Rosemary Auchmuty; Anne Barlow; Lois Bibbings; Anthony Bradney; Nicole Busby; Helen Carr; Fiona Cownie; Anne-Maree Farrell; Dermot Feenan; John Flood; Grace James; Jenny Johnstone; Morag McDermont; Daniel Monk; Richard Moorhead; Bronwen Morgan; Marie Selwood; Jo Shaw; Julian Webb; Sally Wheeler (Chair).  

Apologies:
Apologies were received from: Fiona Beveridge; Robert Dingwall; Lisa Glennon; Caroline Hunter; Nick Jackson; Bettina Lange; Tom Mullen; Lisa Webley. 
1. Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Liverpool on 31 March 2005 are available on the SLSA website. 
2. Matters arising

There were no matters arising.
3. Chair’s Report

Another successful postgraduate conference had been held at Sheffield in January 2006. The SLSA’s thanks goes to Tony Bradney, Fiona Cownie and Sally Wheeler for organizing and participating in this event. The next Postgraduate Conference is planned for January 2007, and will be hosted by Bristol University. The Executive will be liaising with Morag McDermont regarding the arrangements.

No one day conferences had been held during the last year; the Executive Committee would welcome proposals from the membership. 
4. Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer’s Report for 2005-06 was presented, together with draft accounts for the year. The accounts recorded a very healthy surplus of £47,000. The Treasurer reported that at this stage the accounts were subject to audit. A properly audited set of accounts would be presented at the next Executive Committee.

It was noted in respect of item (4) of the Treasurer’s Report that this should read ‘Income from fees for membership has increased slightly’. As noted there has been no increase in the membership fee itself.

It was agreed that the Chair should approach Phil Thomas in respect of the JLS/Blackwell sponsorship of postgraduate Annual Conference bursaries, which comes to an end this year. It was agreed that the SLSA’s gratitude to the JLS and Blackwells for their generosity in funding the bursary scheme since 2003 should be put on record.

It was noted that the Executive Committee expenses were over £1000 lower in 2005-06 than in the previous year. The Treasurer undertook to report back to the next Executive Committee meeting as to why this should be.

It was reported also that the transfer of the SLSA’s accounts from the TSB to the Co-operative Bank was underway.

5. Membership Secretary’s Report
A written report was tabled on behalf of Lisa Glennon. A healthy increase in membership was noted. It was also reported that work on the new database was progressing well. Members at the meeting were invited to e-mail Lisa directly with any questions on her report.
6. Newsletter, Directory and Website Editor’s Report 
Written reports were tabled. 

Newsletter: it was noted that the Newsletter had had another successful year. The previous year had been particularly good as regards advertising; the amount of revenue generated had reduced somewhat this year. This was not a particular matter of concern, as the figures for advertising tend to vary.

Following the takeover of Cavendish by Routledge, Routledge needed to be approached regarding any continuing support for the Newsletter. The Chair undertook to contact Sonny Leung and report to the next Executive Committee.

Directory and Website: work on the new electronic directory and website was continuing under the direction of a sub-committee of the Executive.

The possibility of creating a password protected area for Executive Committee discussions was considered. It was felt that, at present, the Executive e-mail list meet the need adequately, but that there should be scope on the new site to develop this function, if desired. 

7. Webmaster’s Report
The webmaster’s report was tabled and noted. There were no questions raised on the report.
This concluded the reports from officers of the Association. The meeting agreed that the SLSA’s thanks to all the office holders should be minuted, for their work on behalf of the Association this year.
8. Elections
The following changes to the Executive Committee were made and confirmed by the AGM.
Leaving the Executive: Paddy Hillyard, Tom Mullen, Lisa Webley.
Joining the Executive: Dave Cowan, Simon Halliday and Dermot Feenan

Change of status: Nicole Busby (from co-opted to member).

Second term: the following member was elected unopposed to a second term of three years under r.5.6 of the Constitution: Alison Dunn 
It was proposed that Sue Millns be co-opted to the Committee as coordinator for the Kent Conference 2007.

The following office holders were confirmed in post: Sally Wheeler (Chair). Tony Bradney (Vice-Chair), Julian Webb (Secretary), Daniel Monk (Treasurer), Lisa Glennon (Membership Secretary), Marie Selwood (Newsletter, Directory and Web Editor – co-opted); Nick Jackson (Webmaster, co-opted).

The SLSA’s thanks were recorded to all those serving on the Executive Committee, and in particular to those who were leaving the Executive at this AGM. 
8. Any Other Business

Dates for the subsequent three Executive meetings will be agreed at the next Executive Committee meeting to be held at the IALS on 18 May 2006.  

No other business was reported and the meeting was brought to a close .
Reports tabled:

Item 3. Chair’s report: to be added

Item 4. Treasurer’s report: to be added

Item 5: Membership secretary’s report

Item 6: Newsletter, website and directory editor’s report 
Item 7. Webmaster’s report

Socio-Legal Studies Association
Membership Secretary’s Report 

AGM 2006
1. There are currently 1001 entries on the membership database. This is made up of members (both full and postgraduate members) and non-members (institutions including Law libraries, university and government departments and funding bodies) who receive free mailouts of the Newsletter and Directory.

2. The current status regarding membership is listed in the table below with corresponding figures for 2004-05:

	
	2006
	2005
	2004

	Full members
	444
	420
	387

	Postgraduate members
	187
	126
	77

	Total number of members
	631
	546


	464



	Non-members (institutions etc.)
	370
	379
	366

	Total Database Entries
	1001
	925
	830


3. Mid-way through the 2005-06 membership year, time was spent checking for non-payment of fees and contacting those members who had either not paid or had paid incorrect amounts. At the end of 2005, after no response to communication requesting payment, 44 members (21 p/grads & 23 full members) were deleted from the database for non-payment of fees. Of these, 6 re-joined.

4. Work is currently ongoing to create an electronic membership database with web-based functionality for members. A sub-committee is overseeing these changes which involve the current paper-based SLSA Membership Directory and the separate membership database being merged to become an online electronic resource. Transferring the membership database to an electronic format will allow direct online management where members will be able to join online and subsequently manage and maintain their own information. It is also intended to introduce online payment facilities which will be of particular benefit to international members. 
Lisa Glennon

Membership Secretary 

March 2006
Annual Report to SLSA AGM from Marie Selwood

29 March 2006

Socio-Legal Newsletter – Issues 46, 47 & 48

The newsletter has had another successful year. All three editions were printed and distributed on time and to a high standard. 

Members continue to respond positively to the newsletter contributing interesting articles and news items. In particular, small grantholders produce excellent summaries and reports of their projects. 
Website: Back issues of the newsletter are available on the website and a comprehensive index is also provided; all are in pdf format. Newsletter copy dates and publication dates are advertised on the website.
Advertising: Income from this has decreased to £900 (from about £1500 in the previous year).

Circulation: The circulation of the newsletter remains the same as last year. It is distributed to everyone on the SLSA mailing list, it is sent out three times a year with the JLS and the spring issue is distributed at the SLSA annual conference and included in delegates’ packs at the LSA annual meeting. When the print run exceeds these requirements, spare copies are eventually distributed by members of the SLSA Executive Committee. In addition, the 2005 summer and winter issues have been made available to attendees this week.
SLSA Membership Directory 2006

Due to the withdrawal of sponsorship by LexisNexis, the Executive Committee decided that the time was right for the Directory to become an electronic rather than a printed resource. The Directory will be published on the website and be fully searchable. A sub-committee has been working on this since autumn 2005 and reporting back to the full Executive. This is being done in conjunction with changes to the website.
SLSA website and bulletin board

The sub-committee is also overseeing a website redesign. This will incorporate important changes. In particular, it will be possible to update the website more easily and more often, improving its role as a resource for members. Plans are going ahead to introduce a system for members to pay subscriptions electronically if they wish and for new members to join online. I am sure that Nick Jackson’s report will cover this in some detail.

The bulletin board has run smoothly for the last year and more and more members are registering as users. I have continued to use this in conjunction with the email network and have no plans to change this at the moment. Members seem to like the system of a weekly email with hyperlinks.

Marie Selwood

For SLSA AGM 29 March 06

Webmaster’s report

1. The current SLSA web site continues to operate under the new domain name slsa.ac.uk without problems. 

2. The SLSA bulletin board has begun to attract a lot of registrations from ‘spammers’ (which seems to be a growing problem for all bulletin boards). Such registrations do not currently affect users since only administrators and members of the Executive can post. But they might have implications for any future use of the board for discussion.

3. Proposals to redevelop the web site so that it is authored within a content management system and includes a combined membership database and online Directory were approved by the Executive at its meeting 26 Jan. Progress since then:


· Jose Casal (the developer) has enlarged the outline for the database in the January proposal to a detailed draft specification to which Marie and Lisa are now responding. 


· Jose’s designer has produced draft logos and now a full draft for the look-and-feel of the new site, to which Executive members have been responding on the bulletin board. Jose is now moving to execute this in the Joomla content management system.

4. Once the database specification settled we shall agree the timing for completion of the work and launch of the new site.

Nick Jackson, SLSA webmaster

